
Hello Licencing Team, 

I am making a representation (other) against the licence application by Ludlow Rugby Football Club, 

Linney, Ludlow SY8 1EE as follows:- 

 

TO PREVENT PUBLIC NUISANCE 

 

1. Volumes. The volumes of people mentioned in the application are not compatible with 
access to the site. The site is served by what is effectively a single-track road. The “Storm the 
Castle” event attracting five hundred people (one tenth of the proposed number), resulted 
in road closures. The proposed events would prevent the residents of the Linney and 
Dinham from leaving their houses for the duration of the proposed events. Gridlock would 
result. 

2. Extended Hours. The Rubgy Club is close to houses in the Linney and Dinham. Wednesday 
evening practice is heard inside nearby houses with the windows closed. The proposal to 
extend the hours to 01:00 hours would create a nuisance. 

 
PUBLIC SAFETY 
 

1. The site is not compatible with the proposed number of people. It is inevitable it would 

create a public safety issue. How would an ambulance go to or leave the site when the same 

single-track road is used for access by those attending site. 

The application proposes a number of risk assessments; they must be produced before the further 

consideration of any application.  

Sincerely, 

James 

James Moore 
 
South Lodge 
Dinham 
Ludlow 
Shropshire 
SY8 2JE 
 
M: +447711191814  
 


